Dental Project Timeline and Expectations:
10/1/2016 – The dental pilot project goes live for Racine county dental providers.  Providers eligible under the dental pilot project will begin receiving value added payments on their FFS submitted claims with dates of service after beginning 10/1/2016.  Encounters will continue to process and display on the response as they did prior to the enhanced pilot project.  Encounters eligible for the value added payment will be adjusted at a later date to pay out the enhanced funds.  
10/5/2016 – The first weekly run of the Racine dental eligible providers will be available on the SFTP.  The filename will be ‘Racine Dental Providers – MMDDYYYY.xlsx’.  This will run weekly on the same schedule as the weekly certified provider extract (Wednesday nights).  The last run of the Racine extract will be 12/7/2016.      
12/9/2016 – The ForwardHealth system will automatically apply the dental pilot value added amounts when processing encounters.  The encounter response file will continue to display the base priced amounts used in the rate setting process.  
12/14/2016 – The initial run of the certified provider extract including changes to include the indicators associated with value added eligibility will be completed.  The updated certified provider extract will be on the SFTP and available each Thursday morning (as it is currently).  
12/16/2016 – The first run of the value added payment report will take place.  The report will be named ‘VALUE_ADDED_<MCO_ID>_YYYYMMDD.csv’ and will be available by each Monday morning in the MCO’s SFTP directory.  Any finalized encounters eligible for value added payments will be included in the report.  This report will continue to be available each Monday morning.  Priced encounters with Dates of Service beginning 10/1/2016 which processed prior to 12/9/2016 will be adjusted by ForwardHealth to pick up the value added payments.   The adjusted ICNs will appear on the value added report.
[bookmark: _GoBack]12/22/2016 – The first value added payments will be deposited into the MCO accounts from the 12/16/2016 run of the value added payment report.  These value added payment deposits will continue weekly on Thursday’s.    
  



 
